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At 9:38 a.m. on 4.30 of the heavenly calendar in the 5th year of Cheon Il Guk (May 25 of 2017), True 

Parents visited Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center and looked around the construction site 

of Cheon Bo Won (Cheon Il Guk genealogy center). True Parents listened to the explanation from the 

chairperson of the HyoJeong Global Unification Foundation, Seok-byeong Kim, looking at the blueprint. 

They encouraged people at the construction site of Cheon Bo Won to keep going as they were. 

 

After that, True Parents moved next to Cheongshim Tower to see the construction site of HyoJeong Café 

and listened to the progress report from the Vice President Myong-kwan Lee and showed us her smile, 

satisfied with it. As True Parents moved to go back to the car, they wondered about the 'HJ Book Café' on 

the newly remodeled 3rd floor of the Cheonseong Wanglim Palace and asked, "Did many Church 

members visit 'HJ Book Café'? And the Vice President Myong-kwan Lee answered "Yes. Many Church 

members have visited." 

 

True Parents mentioned a plan to build the Cheon Bo Won on March 27 at the Tree of Love Plaza, saying, 

and "There will be records forever of what your family has done on earth."  This was her 3rd visit to the 

construction site of the Cheon Bo Won since her previous visits on March 30th, April 3rd.  


